

OASFAA Newsletter Committee Meeting

November 4, 2011 (Friday)

11:00a.m. conference call

Committee Members in attendance:

- Bert Logan (PCC)
- Heather Hall Lewis (UP)
- Sue Shogren (USA Funds)

Invited Guests in attendance:

- Russell Seidelman (UP)

Agenda:

1. Welcome
2. Old Business
 - a. Status of the October issue:
 - i. posted online on Nov 1
 - ii. email to list-serv sent out same day
3. Timelines
 - a. 2011-2012 (current year)
 - i. March 31, 2011, for publication in April 2011 Newsletter
 - ii. June 30, 2011, for publication in July 2011 Newsletter
 - iii. September 30, 2011, for publication in October 2011 Newsletter
 - iv. December 15, 2011, for publication in January 2012 Newsletter
 - b. 2012-2013 (next year) – **each issue will be published one month earlier!**
 - i. February 28, 2012, for publication during March 2012
 - ii. May 31, 2012, for publication during June 2012
 - iii. August 31, 2012, for publication during September 2012
 - iv. December 15, 2012, for publication during January 2013
4. New business
 - a. Holdovers and recent submissions
 - i. SimpleTuition article – currently being routed for committee consideration
 - b. VP Project: School Profile?
 - i. Art Institute of Portland – Russell will contact ____ Jacobsen & probably Carlos Villarroel to help follow up
 - c. Member profile:
 - i. Jim Brooks, new FA director at UO – Sue will contact Jim
 - ii. Volunteer? – Sue will contact Nancy for suggestions
 - iii. Helen Faith, new Director at Lane CC – Sue will contact Helen (for Jan or Mar issue)
 - iv. Keri Burke, recently-promoted FA Director at Linfield College – Sue will contact Keri (for Jan or Mar issue)

- v. Sue emailed Lara Moore at EOU – still no reply
- d. Member news:
 - i. Sam Collie with new consulting firm – Sue will contact for more details
 - ii. Lewis & Clark staff (3) promotions
 - iii. New person at PCC – Bert will email details to Sue
- e. Other:
 - i. Donna – new elected officers (Sue will contact Donna)
 - ii. Report from Nancy on Support Staff workshop (Sue will contact Nancy)
 - iii. Report from Kathy & Mike on FA 101/201 in January (Sue will contact Chairs)
 - iv. Justin Draeger & Kay Soltis will be at conference – comments from them anticipating attendance at the conference (Bert will ask conference chairs)
 - v. PCC's FA Day – Sue will ask Jennifer McBratney and Delores Pruett at PCC
 - vi. College Goal Oregon – Sue will ask Josette Green about OSAC's involvement
 - vii. Update from Josette Green on OSAC scholarship and OOG
 - viii. Reflections on the FSA conference – Sue will send a request via listserv and/or Russell and Heather will share notes
 - ix. Changes at the NELA Center? Mentor 2 College program? NT4CM? – Russell will contact Shamra Clark to co-author a research article on these and any other efforts

Adjourned at 11:45am

Next meeting: **Wednesday, December 7 at 9:00a.m.** (dial 866.329.7673 x8464)